
OCEANSIDE PHOTOGRAPHERS  
Minutes of General Meeting  

July 6th 2016 
  

President - Ed Dunnett  Past President - Richard Peake-Vout  Vice President -Kathy Desjardins 
Treasurer - Nick Bosma   Secretary - Teresa Lange Kings  

Directors:  Education - John Critchley  Exhibitions -  Vacant 

   Programs - Vacant 

Membership -  Frieda van der Ree  Newsletter - Shelley Harynuk  Data & Equipment -  Jack Harynuk  

Field trips/Assignments- Rick Horte   Social - Sally Shivers  

The meeting was held at the QB Civic Centre, 7pm July 6th 2016 
Attendance:  approx 40 members and  guests 

7:00pm:  President  Ed welcomed everyone and also informed them about an upcoming exhibition which 
features Alan Cornall and Kevin MacGuinness. 

Membership Director: Frieda introduced 3 guests including a young boy. The club has 82 paid members 
with 32 still to pay.      

Treasurer's Report:  Nick reported that our bank balance will be approximately $5400 after this month’s 
expensives. 

Vice President: Kathy-no report 

Secretary: Teresa-no report 

Education: John announced the all day seminar by Rich Hulbert on March 11 2017 and a second 2 day 
workshop in Victoria July 8th and 9th 2017 at a cost of $295. 
No education meetings in July and August. 

Assignments and Field Trips : Rick  July 17th field trip is to Mateo Sutton Park in Nanaimo with lunch 
at the Lighthouse Pub. 
Assignment is Construction 
   
Newsletter:  Shelley-no report  

Exhibits: No director 

Programs: No director 

Past President: Richard is looking into the possibility of a yearly Service Award.  
He will present a retrospective slide show next month. 



Social: Sally reminded us of the MV Frances Barkley trip on Sunday. She has arranged two breakfast 
meetings at Whiskey Creek Farm, Sunday July 24th and August 28th.  

Data and Equipment:  Jack demonstrated the voting proceedure on the website for the assignments. 

Slideshow of the assignment:  Light and Shadow 

Results for Assignment:  69 members participated 

 Colour    
                          1  Bob Jackson 
  2  Beth Millar 
  3  Jim Troyanek   
      
  B/W 
  1  Mary Watts 
                          2  Roy Watts 
                          3  Linda Matteson 
    
          Digital Art 
       1  Kevin MacGuinness 
  2  Beth Millar 
  3   Mary Watts  

   
Field Trip Slideshow: Bowen Park, Nanaimo 
  
Favourites Slideshow 
Thanks to Richard and Jack for putting together these  presentations. 

Member Wayne Duke suggested that the photographers’ name be shown on their photos. Jack responded  
that all members have the option of doing this.  
Wayne also asked whether we have a person to send cards to members who are unwell. Shelley indicated 
that Sally is this person. 

Break: 7:55 to 8:10 

Program: 
Cd of Lionsgate Nature Competition introduced by Wayne Duke 
Jack-rules for uploading images to the Lionsgate Nature Competition 

The meeting adjourned at 8:50  

Minutes prepared by Secretary Teresa Lange Kings 


